



February 19, 2018

Mr. David Loukidelis, QC 1003 – 9819 104th Street NW Edmonton, AB T5K 0Y8

Dear Mr. Loukidelis,

RE: Whitehorse Correctional Centre Inspection - request for extension

Thank you for your letter of February 5, 2018 regarding the Inspection of Whitehorse Correctional Centre.

I acknowledge your request for an extension of the deadline for you to submit your final report and recommendations as outlined in the Terms of Reference. I note your reference to connecting with Yukon First Nations and the need to take time for meaningful engagement on the inspection issues. Government of Yukon has committed to working with Yukon First Nations in the spirit of reconciliation and collaboration towards good governance for all Yukoners. I understand the challenge that can arise when there are a number of parties involved, and I am supportive of the extension to May 15, 2018.

Please find enclosed a Revised Terms of Reference and I look forward to receiving the final report of the Inspection.

Yours truly,

Tracy-Anne McPhee

Minister of Justice and Attorney General

Enclosure: Revised Terms of Reference

Copy: Lesley McCullough, Deputy Minister, Department of Justice

